
Human Growth and Development

Kinesiology 375

Section: D100

Term: 2008 Fall

Instructor:  Dr. Richard Ward 

Office:  to be announced

Email:  ward@sfu.ca

Discussion Topics: INTRODUCTION: 

The emphasis of this course is on human variability.  Variability is a biological fact.  It 
is never more evident than during the processes of growth and development.  At any given age 
a child may be large or small, mature or immature, plump or thin, or any combination thereof. 
Underlying this wide range of possibilities is the fact that all human bodies go through the 
same developmental stages en route from their beginnings as a pre-embryonic mass of cells to 
their final form as mature, functional adults.  We hope that this course will give you, the 
student, a basic understanding of this dichotomy - variability of form within a predictable 
framework of growth and development - to assist you in the decisions that you may face as 
coach, physical educator, or parent. In addition to discussion of the anatomical and 
physiological characteristics of the growing child, particular attention will be paid to the 
assessment of physical performance of children and the interpretation of such results.  We 
believe that this approach will provide the type of information you need to maximize the 
well-being of the children under your supervision.

Lecture Topics 

The Genetic Control of Growth, Conception to Birth, The Prenatal Environment & Growth, 
Postnatal Growth & Development, The Endocrine Control of Somatic and Sexual Development, 
Growth & Development of Bone, Growth and Development of Muscle, Growth & Development of Body 
Fat & Adipose Tissue, Growth & Development of the Cardiorespiratory System, Metabolic 
Activity & Growth, Evaluating Physical Performance in Children & Youth, Growth & Development 
of the Nervous System, Perceptual-Motor Development.

Grading: Spot Quizzes in lecture  -  10%
 

Midterm Exam  -  25%

Project  -  25%

Final Exam  -  40%

Required Texts: Course Readings 

The materials for the distance education offering of this course were recently updated and 
will be used for this in class offering of Kin 375 at Harbour Centre.

Recommended Texts: 

Materials/Supplies: 



Human Growth and Development

Prerequisite/Corequisite: 

Notes:  HARBOUR CENTRE CAMPUS 

Failure to attend an examination 

Students who miss examinations due to exceptional circumstances (such as serious illness or 
compassionate reasons) are required to obtain a physician’s certificate,  whereby the 
physician states that you were unable to write your midterm or final on the set date due to a 
medical condition beyond your control,  or other supporting documents in order to obtain 
consideration in the course.  Such documents must be filed with the School Director (via the 
Kinesiology office) or Registrar within four calendar days of the date on which the 
examination was to have been written.   Exceptional circumstances must be approved by the 
Undergraduate Program Committee in order for a student to receive consideration.

Students must check the exam schedule when making course selections.  Students are reminded 
that final examinations may be scheduled at any time during the examination period and that 
students should avoid making travel or employment arrangements for this period.

Academic honesty and student conduct 

Academic honesty is a condition of continued membership in the University community. 

Academic dishonesty, including plagiarism or any other form of cheating is subject to serious 
academic penalty, i.e. failure on an assignment, failure in a course, suspension or expulsion 
from the University.

The University codes of student conduct and academic honesty are contained in policies T10.01 
and T10.02 which are available in the Course Timetable and on the Web via 
http://www.reg.sfu.ca.
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This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


